East Hampton Arts & Culture Special Meeting Nov. 2 at 6:30 p.m. at the Joseph N. Goff House Museum.  Carole Lane, Kevin Gunning, Shirley Brooks, Melissa Pionzio, Betty Sennett, Mindy Mills Maynard , Val Bozzi present. Regrets Kristen Walsh.

Call to Order

Public Comment – Guest Meghan Gagne’ attended meeting on behalf of Podium Players to provide an update on the program the EHACC grant is supporting. Last May Podium held auditions for East Hampton’s Got Talent but didn’t have enough people auditioning. They are going to start auditions again in January and hold the event in June, but that performance date puts them outside of the year deadline to use the grant funds, so the group requested to use the money to support a much needed sound system for their upcoming play Pinocchio: Gepetto’s Tale planned for Nov. 19, 20 and 21 at the Middle School.
A motion to allow Podium to use the grant sound was unanimously approved by the commission members.

Open Studio
Kevin presented the brochure/map for the open studio event on Nov. 8 which lists the studio addresses and a short description of their work and link to their web site or Facebook page. A simple map to their studios is on the bottom of the page and there is also a listing of the artists who will be exhibiting their work at the Goff House and the Congregational Church of East Hampton. Commissioners felt we should distribute the brochures a different locations and perhaps plan to have something made up in advance to hang up around town next time the event is offered. Kevin has had simple signs made up that say Open Studio which will be posted at the open studios and at each end of Main Street at Route 66 and Route 16 and in front of the church and Goff House. Betty suggested that we re-run the Open Studio announcement in the Rivereast and make sure it notes that the event is free. The current announcement includes the Epoch Arts Artopia event which has a $5 donation request. Betty wants it clear that the commission's event is free. Commissioners suggested sending a PDF of the brochure to all commissioners, participating artists, the art teacher at the high school, the Wesleyan University art department director and the Middle Haddam Library and East Hampton Library, the Marlborough Arts Association, Epoch Arts, Old Bank Marketplace, Creations Frame Shop and Cathy at the town hall for distribution. Directions to Lucy Sander Sceery’s studio, which does not accurately show up on GPS, will be distributed with the brochures. The brochures should be available at the Goff House, the church, The Space, Old Bank, Creations Framing Shop and Epoch Arts. The brochures will also be available at the Open Studio locations. 

Volunteers will be needed at the Goff House and the church Sunday afternoon starting at noon. Carole suggested we meet at the church at noon and then decide where we are going to be. Minor corrections were made to the brochure which Kevin will have available for distribution this week. Melissa will pick up the signs and ask artists to pick them up at her business. Commissioners can take turns at the locations so they can also visit the studios if they wish and will need to come back at the end of the event to help clean up at 5 p.m. Kevin suggested we have a sign in book for visitors at the church and the Goff House. Commissioners were very helpful with feedback for this event by sharing ideas and suggestions for improvement.
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